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Board Members:

A meeting of the Finance Committee of the Board of Education will be held on Wednesday, April
15,2020, at 6:30 PM via Video Conference Call. Linkto view the meeting will be made available
to the public through https://www.bridgeportedu.net/stream.

Agenda

Approval of Minutes — January 15, 2020

Update 2019-2020 Budget

Update on 2020-2021 Budget Status

Discussion and Possible Action on Budget Gap Plan.

Discussion on Potential COVID Impact on Current Year and Future Years Budget
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BobbiBrown
Secretary
Board of Education
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BBOE Finance Committee Members:
Joseph Sokolovic (Chair)
BobbiBrown

Joseph J.Lombard

Marlene Siegel (Staff)




Wednesday, January 15, 2020

MINUTES OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE OF THE
BRIDGEPORT BOARD OF EDUCATION, held January 15,
2020, at Bridgeport City Hall, 45 Lyon Terrace, Bridgeport,
Connecticut.

The meeting was called to order a
was achieved. Committee membe
Jessica Martinez, Bobbi Brown, an
members Albert Benejan and Herna
attendance.

hen a quorum

Acting Superintendent Mich

She said the budg tincrease request of $14.5 million is
reasonable, equating to 5.76 percent. She noted over the
last five years average growth has been only 1 percent.

Ms. Siegel said the request for increased revenue from the
city was $7 million, consisting of $1.4 million to maintain the
transportation limit and a $5.6 million contribution to non-
discretionary costs, including salary increases and health
insurance.



Ms. Siegel described the steps that would be taken to close
the budget gap. The request from the state for additional
funding is $7.5 million, although the tentative state budget
includes an increase of $3 million. She said advocacy was
needed to increase this amount.

Ms. Siegel said she would not present a specific budget gap
plan yet, but the strategies to be inc vere listed in
the document presented to the co described
some of the them, indicating they
impacts on school operations.

93 full-time employees, whi
compared to informatio It peer districts.

excess costs o he state grant; and the Connecticut

Avenue lease

Ms. Siegel said the Connecticut Avenue lease expires on
December 31, 2020. She said she understands the board
will not renew the lease and the city will have to consider the
relocation of the staff at the site or determine to fund the
lease. Ms. Siegel said in our budget we have included the
costs of the lease from July to December only.



Ms. Siegel said the core curriculum renewal is included in
the document to illustrate the cost of keeping curriculum up
to date.

In response to a question, Mr. Testani described the use of
sub security guards and the policy where the sub guards can
be considered for fulltime jobs.

In response to a question, Ms. Si

In response t on, Ms Siegel said step movement in
the first year of' w BEA contract would not take place in
order to try to reduce the monetary need for 2020-21. The
following years will include step increases.

Ms. Siegel said the board is required to approve the budget
request with the understanding that it may be necessary to
implement the budget gap plan.

She added the budget for food and nutrition services, which
is fully funded by state and federal funds, was shared with
the board. She said the district spends up to the revenue



obtained in the nutrition budget.

Mr. Weldon moved “to push to the full board the food and
nutrition services budget as well as the 2020-21 budge
request.” The motion was seconded by Ms. Brown and
unanimously approved.

Ms. Brown moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of
October 18, 2019. The motion was seconded Mr. Weldon
and approved by a 1-0 vote.

Voting in favor was Ms. Martinez.
Brown abstained.

The next agenda item was on,
result.

with three
$113,037.

In response to a question, Mr. Gerrity said the department’s
fleet of vehicles was aging. He noted it would take six
months to build the vehicle to have it delivered by the end of
the fiscal year. He said the funding for the vehicle is in the
nutrition budget for this fiscal year. He said the
decommissioned vehicles typically end up with the city public
works department.

Mr. Weldon moved “to refer this to the full board at its next



regular meeting for their consideration to approve an award
to Gabrielli Isuzu Truck.” The motion was seconded by Ms.
Brown and unanimously approved.

The next agenda item was on the RFP for nutrition POS
software. Mr. Gerrity said this item relates to point of sale
software, which is currently used in the high schools. The
proposal is to switch to another company for annual
maintenance. Several vendors have.already been
interviewed as part of an informal
cautioned against biasing the RFP
supplier.

Mr. Testani suggested the RF

committee meeting would b
said the committee needed to
necessarily the whole R : gworth suggested the

committ

The utrition department’s supper
progr sion. Mr. Gerrity said the current
summer p m offered to Lighthouse sites would be
expanded t munity nonprofit sites. He said it would

provide meals
program at mini
provide the staffing.

ngry kids and bring revenue into the
expense because the community sites

Nichola Hall of the nutrition department said she takes great
pride in the proposal. She said this will help with hunger in
the city, something she has observed from her work as a
basketball coach. Hall Neighborhood, Sheehan Center and
Marina Village are a few of the organizations that will be
partnered with.



Ms. Hall said the supper program has been recently
expanded to Harding and will be in other high schools in the

future.

Mr. Testani said some high school kids eat lunch as early as
10:45, so they are often hungry in the afternoon, particularly
participants in sports. Mr. Gerrity said the menu will be

similar to what is served at lunch, with.em on favorites
to draw students in.

John McLeod



